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Meeting of the Transportation and Communication Working Group
Wednesday 15 March 2012 

at 6.00 pm in the Municipal Buildings, Truro

Minutes

ATTENDEES:
  



   
	  Councillor Ayers
	Truro City Council
	Councillor B Biscoe
	Truro City Council

	  Councillor Bob Ellis
	Kenwyn Parish Council
	ms Vicky Fraser
	Cornwall Council

	  roger Gazzard
	Town  Clerk, TCC
	Councillor Johns
	Kenwyn Parish Council

	  Robert Lacey
	Cornwall Council
	Matt Sidney
	Cornwall Council

	  Councillor Wells
	Truro City Council
	
	


APOLOGIES:  There were no apologies for absence submitted
	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Chairman

Councillor Wells in the chair.


	

	2

	Consultation Response for the Rail Franchise  Appendix ‘A’
In view of the Government’s consultation on the specification of the new fifteen year Great Western franchise, which is to be let from next year, and was looking to include an element of devolution, members discussed the consultation response, previously circulated, and debated each paragraph in detail. 

Vicky Fraser, Cornwall Council, confirmed that Network Rail had completed the initial feasibility study investigating options for improving rail connections between Falmouth, Truro, St Austell and Newquay and on the mainline between Penzance and Plymouth.  She reported on the connections to Newquay and the option to reopen the Parkandillack line which demonstrated the best journey time savings and therefore modal switch from the car. It was reported however that the estimated cost of the study at this stage to deliver the project would be astronomical and Cornwall Council were not progressing to the next feasibility stage at the current time as there were other priorities on the Council’s budget for committed transport schemes.
Members were of the opinion that Camborne and/or Newquay should be inserted under paragraph three.  They considered the closer the halts, the less viable they were but that there was a role for reopening the halts and ways of getting people onto the trains should be investigated with as many options as possible being included as ambitions in the report.  It was considered the halt at Chacewater should be included in the feasibility study and Cornwall Council should be convinced that the halts would be viable. It was also suggested the rail halt at
Carnon Downs would tie in with the long term ambition of the 
Council to have a Southern Park and Ride scheme on that side of Truro.  
Mr Sidney advised it was considered there was a role for these types of halts and ways of getting people on the train must be investigated. 
Following discussion it was agreed that Truro City Council should consider allocating land at Hugus Halt as an aim in the Neighbourhood Plan.  
It was agreed that as many options as possible should be put in the report, with ambitions stated and operators responding in a positive way to the franchise agreement. 

Members were advised that Cornwall Council were investigating further feasibility work for the option to improve signalling on the mainline which would enable a half hourly service between Penzance and Plymouth.  It was confirmed 
funding for this was likely to be subject to a further European Regional Development Fund, (ERDF) bid and discussions were taking place with Cornwall Development Company (CDC) to move this forward. 

During discussion on the previously circulated consultation response, representatives from Kenwyn confirmed their 
Parish Council were not considering making a response to the Rail Franchise.
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	Public Engagement Questions
Members considered the questions and the following suggestions were made:

What do people wish see as the priorities to be looked at with the emphasis on rail, road, especially the A390, and bus journeys.

Do members of the public wish to see a multimodal approach or a road based approach?

Do members of the public want an expansion of the Park and Ride and corresponding reduction in car park spaces in Truro?

Would the public prefer a road based or rail strategy?

We have the infrastructure available to generate business – should the port of Truro be allowed to evolve? 
Merging transport and communications strategies was discussed and the fact that there were problems wherever 

people lived and hotspots being identified.  Discussion ensued on reducing journeys while ensuring at the same time that people can get in to sustain the town, and ascertaining the

number of people using the park and ride.  It was generally felt that people needed to be educated to realise that they did not need their car to come into town.

A representative from Kenwyn Parish Council confirmed that the A390 was a major issue for the parish and money should be spent extending the bus lane all the way into Truro and questioned whether cyclists should be allowed to use it.  
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	Update on Strategies for Cornwall Council
Vicky Fraser advised that stage two of the Truro Bus Station Study had considered various options, from expanding the current site to looking at on-street options and rebuilding the station at another location.  She advised that expanding the current site, which had health and safety issues, with buses also using Quay Street, was the most popular at this stage of the study, plus providing more infrastructure on Lemon Quay and the development of the former First depot to be taken forward into the next detailed stage of the study.
It was reported that scope of work was stage three in the study when detailed site assessments would be carried out to include the following issues:-

· Land availability;
· Access/egress arrangements, including vehicular, pedestrians and cyclists;
· Proximity and access to the City centre and other key destination land uses;

· Potential barriers to using the site;

· Impact on car park revenue;

· Impact on local traders, and the ability to bolster secondary footfall;

· Impact on bus routes and any associated highways impacts or infrastructure requirements;

· Carbon impact;

· Landscape/townscape and visual impact;

· Potential public realm benefits;

· Construction impacts;

· Cost (revenue and capital).

It was confirmed that this stage of the study would also include coach parking.

The Consultation Strategy would include:-

· Key stakeholder (including Truro City Council and BIDS) views to feed into the assessment process and report;

· The draft report would then be updated following the stakeholder consultation allowing for the outputs of the consultation to be documented and the report modified if required;
· The final report including identification of the preferred approach and site will be produced after this review – likely to be the end of May 2012.
Truro Transport Strategy
Vicky Fraser reported the Truro Transport Strategy was reviewed as a result of significant development proposals coming forward north of the A390 and the major scheme proposal for the Truro Local Distributor Road being withdrawn through the Comprehensive Spending Review Process.  She advised the transport measures that were identified through the review as being required to support the A390 Development Brief were approved by Cabinet in January 2012.  The review also indicated what measures would need to be taken forward to support the Core Strategy housing proposals of 4,500 dwellings by 2030.  It was reported one of the recommendations approved by Cabinet was: ‘That the Truro Transport Strategy is reviewed as part of the consultation through the Core Strategy and Neighbourhood Plan process.’  The Council could therefore assist with this further review work and test the housing scenarios put forward by the Neighbourhood Plan in the traffic model.  These tests could be carried out with the measures identified in the current Truro Transport Strategy e.g. Park and Ride, walking and cycling links, highway junction improvements or the Group could recommend alternative transport mitigation measures.
Councillor Biscoe pointed out the airport, situated in the Parish of Kenwyn, should be included as he considered this was a key issue. 

Members stated a brief should be prepared after March as to where the actual housing will be.

It was considered at the next meeting Lemon Quay issues should be discussed and a representative from each of the taxi firms in Truro invited to attend.  The taxi operators should however be advised that the discussion would be regarding infrastructure and not licensing issues.
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	Next of next meeting

Wednesday 4 April 2012 at 6.00 pm.

	


The meeting closed at 7.35 pm.

.............................................
CHAIRMAN
1

